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For technical questions,  
please contact: 
 
Krystal Rodriguez 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Ecology Central Regional Office 
15 W Yakima Ave., Suite 200 
Yakima, WA 98902 
(509) 454-7842 
krod461@ecy.wa.gov
 
For other questions or to be 
placed on the site mailing list, 
please contact: 
 
Antonio Valero 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Ecology Central Regional Office 
15 W Yakima Ave., Suite 200 
Yakima, WA 98902 
(509) 454-7840 
aval461@ecy.wa.gov
 
Public Comment Period: 
 
December 19, 2003 through 
January 19, 2004 
 
Documents are available for 
public review at: 
 
Ecology Central Regional Office 
address listed above 
 
Chelan Public Library 
317 E. Johnson 
Chelan WA  98816 
 
Para asistencia bilingue, favor 
de hablar a: 
 
Antonio Valero 
Ecology Central Regional Office 
15 W Yakima Ave., Suite 200 
Yakima, WA 98902 
(509) 454-7840 
aval461@ecy.wa.gov
 
Ecology is an Equal Opportunity 
Employer 

The Washington State Department of 
Ecology (Ecology) is providing an 
opportunity for the public to comment 
on the draft Remedial Investigation/ 
Feasibility Study (RI/FS) for the 
Chelan Chevron Service Station.   
 
Site Background 
 
The site is located at 232 East Woodin 
Avenue, Chelan, Washington.  
Chevron Products Company owned 
and operated the service station in the 
mid-1980s, when the petroleum 
release is believed to have occurred.  
The site continues to operate as a 
service station and foodmart; 
however, Chevron Products Company 
has not owned or operated the facility 
since 1988, when the release was 
discovered.  
 
To determine the extent and degree of 
contamination at the site, Chevron 
Products Company has installed more 
than 30 groundwater monitoring wells 
and collected numerous soil and 
groundwater samples.  Laboratory 
analyses of these samples indicate 
contamination has migrated offsite to 
the west and southwest of the service 
station.  Free petroleum product has 
been detected in monitoring wells on 
Woodin Avenue, Emerson Street, on 

the station’s property, and to the 
southwest of the service station.  
 
What is a RI/FS? 
 
The purpose of the Remedial 
Investigation is to determine the nature 
and extent of the release of hazardous 
substances at the site and to gather 
necessary data to support the 
Feasibility Study.  The purpose of a 
Feasibility Study is to develop and 
evaluate cleanup action alternatives for 
the site.  Ecology will use the 
completed RI/FS to develop a Cleanup 
Action Plan.   
 
Ecology Welcomes Your Comments! 
 
Please address any written comments 
or questions you may have on the draft 
RI/FS to Krystal Rodriguez at the 
address listed in the information box on 
the right.  Documents can be reviewed 
at the locations listed at right from 
December 19, 2003 through January 
19, 2004. 
 
Ecology will incorporate appropriate 
comments into the final RI/FS.  If ten 
or more persons request a public 
meeting on the draft RI/FS, Ecology 
shall hold a public meeting for the 
purpose of receiving comments. 
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